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Minutes of a meeting of the Operations Committee of Shirebrook Town Council  

held at 7:00pm on Wednesday the 10th of July 2024 
at Shirebrook Town Hall, 209 Station Road, Shirebrook, NG20 8AF 

 
 

PRESENT Cllr. C Dale Cllr. B Murray-Carr – COMMITTEE CHAIRMAN 
 Cllr. F Gobey Cllr. J Wilson 

 Cllr. J Lewis  

   

   

   

 
 
Mrs J Jeffery - TOWN CLERK & RFO 

 

   

IN ATTENDANCE: Member/s of Public (2) 

 Miss Sharon Stevenson Minute Clerk 

 Cllr. D Smith 

 
 
 

 
O/24/007 TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE AND TO APPROVE THE REASONS FOR THOSE 

ABSENCES.  
  

Apologies had been received or were tendered on behalf of  
 
Cllr. P Harford 
Cllr. C Kane 

 
RESOLVED:  That the apologies and reasons for absence be noted. 

 
 
 

O/24/008 TO RECEIVE DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST.  
 
No declarations of interests were declared to the meeting.  
 
 
 

O/24/009 TO APPROVE THE MINUTES OF THE OPERATIONS COMMITTEE OF THE TOWN COUNCIL 

HAVING BEEN HELD 13TH MARCH  2023. 
 
RESOLVED:  That the minutes be accepted as a true record of the meeting. 
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O/24/010 REVIEW AND DECIDE ACTION ON MATTERS RAISED BY COMMITTEE CHAIRMAN. 

 
The Committee Chairman informed members that he had 3 points for discussion: 
 

a. The presence of Japanese Knotweed on private land at the Model Village. He 
explained how the owner of the land was unaware of its presence and there is little 
we can do about it. 
 

b. One A-Frame on the recreation ground needs modification and after some 
discussion it was agreed that Cllr. D Smith would seek quotes for remedial work. 

 
c. Fly tipping on private land on Sookholme which the Committee Chairman 

considers to be potentially hazardous. Some discussion took place and Cllr Dale 
said she would raise the matter with the County Council. 

 
 

Though this was not a meeting where public speaking was allowed, the Committee 
Chairman invited the members of the public to speak.  They wanted to ask for 
permission to be allowed to maintain the burial ground of their relative and to ask 
for reimbursement for pots they had placed into the burial ground which had been 
subsequently damaged.  Some discussion took place, and it was decided further 
investigation was required. 
 
The public member went on to ask if we could do anything about the nuisance 
behaviour from residents of the old Station Hotel. The Committee Chairman agreed 
to meet with the resident to try and assist them in submitting a complaint. 
 

 
 

O/24/011 TO CONSIDER RESPONSES AS NECESSARY TO LISTED CORRESPONDENCE: 
 

a. CLLR. J LEWIS – SUBMITTING HIS RESIGNATION AS VICE CHAIR OF THE 

OPERATIONS COMMITTEE. 
 
RESOLVED: To nominate and appoint new Vice Chairman at the next 

Operations Committee meeting. 
 

 
 
O/24/012 TO APPROVE THE DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING OF THE OPERATIONS COMMITTEE. 

 

The date for the next Meeting of the Operations Committee of the Town Council is set 
as the 18th of September 2024, in accordance with the approved meeting schedule. 

 
 
 
 
 

THE MEETING CONCLUDED AT 19:49HRS 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

SIGNED:  COMMITTEE CHAIRMAN 
 
 

  

DATE:   
 


